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Dear P802.16 Balloting Group: 
 
Thank you for your participation in the Sponsor Ballot Recirculation of P802.16Rev2/D9, which ran from 30 
January - 14 February 2009. The numerical results were 169 Approve, 1 Disapprove, and 13 Abstain. 
 
Two comments were received. The responses are available in the myBallot system. 
 
We are requesting that the IEEE Balloting Center initiate a recirculation of the new draft P802.16Rev2/D9a (file 
P80216Rev2_D9a.pdf, or P80216Rev2_D9a.zip in ZIP form). This new draft D9a differs from the previous 
draft D9 only in subclause 1.2 (“Purpose”) on Page 1. The Purpose subclause is now identical to that in the 
PAR, in accordance with the IEEE-SA Standards Board Operations Manual’s requirement that “For new and 
revision projects, the scope and purpose of the draft document submitted to RevCom shall match the scope and 
purpose stated in the approved PAR.” The remainder of the draft is unchanged. 
 
Please take this opportunity to review the changes. Since this is a recirculation ballot, you need respond only if 
you wish to change your vote or submit additional comments within scope of the recirculation, as explained in 
the ballot announcement. No comment will be considered as a valid element of a Disapprove vote unless the 
voter enters it into the myBallot database and designates it appropriately. 
 
If you have voted Disapprove, I urge you to review the comment resolutions and let us know which, if any, of 
your comments have been satisfactorily resolved. If you choose to cast an Approve vote, we will assume that all 
of them are resolved to your satisfaction.  
 
Please note that we plan to submit P802.16Rev2/D9a for RevCom review. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Roger Marks 
Chair, IEEE 802.16 Working Group on Broadband Wireless Access 




